HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
17th May, 2010

Meeting commenced:
1:00 p.m.
 “
ended:
1:10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

Councillors McIntyre and Pat Ryan 


Paul Walker - Strategic Director, Sustainable Regeneration


David Galvin - Assistant Director, Housing Futures

Paul Longshaw - Programme Director, Pendleton


John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal


Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy and Enabling


Mike Wright - Head of Housing Choice 

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

89.
WELCOME AND THANKS

Councillor Peter Connor reported that Councillor Pat Ryan was attending her last briefing in the capacity of an Executive Support Member for Housing.  He thanked Councillor Ryan for her contribution to the Housing Service and wished her the best in her new role as Executive Support Member for Neighbourhoods.

Councillor Peter Connor also welcomed Councillor Charlie McIntyre to his first briefing following his recent appointment as Executive Support Member for Housing.

90.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 20th April , 2010, were agreed as a correct record.

91.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item, as detailed in Minute 92 below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 3 of Schedule 12a to the Act .

92.
LOCAL AUTHORITY NEW BUILD HOUSING PROGRAMME

The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report regarding details of any successful bids made by the City Council Homes and Communities Agency to deliver approximately 100 new homes, together with the details of the transactional approval to spend the capital to deliver this.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.
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